Sent: Wednesday, 5 July 2023 4:34 PM

To: Records Department

Cc:

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Application No: DA2023/0130 - Proposed Organic Waste Transfer
Station

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the
sender and know the content is safe.

Hi Council
| wish to submit my concerns with regards to DA2023/0130 - Proposed Organic Waste Transfer Station.

Odour Control: This has the potential to negatively impact on the health and wellbeing of locals in
residential areas (especially with it been located very close to R3 zoning) and within commercial entities of
Lidcombe. GP services in Lidcombe are currently stretched and this could be further exacerbated with the
potential health effects due to the introduction of this proposed organic waste transfer station.

Traffic Issues: This will create huge bottlenecks in traffic around Lidcombe particularly with the trucks
taking back streets and also a safety hazard especially through the narrow tunnel by the viaduct.

Road infrastructure: In addition top the above point, road infrastructure will likely be damaged with
increased truck usage of our local roads which are not designed for high volume traffic of trucks
particularly as this transfer station will be used for councils across the Sydney metro area.

Hours of operations: The proposed hours of operations according to the EIS exceed that listed in the
Council's Development Control Plan (DCP) for Industrial zone.

I request council reconsider the DA and take into account the overwhelming concern of the locals
regarding this proposal.
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